
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: DECEMBER 14, 2011 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY:  RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER 

 

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF PUBLIC UTILITY EASEMENT AND RIGHT-OF-

WAY FROM WHIZIN MARKET SQUARE, LLC, TO LAY, 

CONSTRUCT, REPAIR, MAINTAIN, OPERATE, RENEW, AND 

REPLACE PUBLIC UTILITY PIPELINES AND PUBLIC SERVICE 

FACILITIES ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF CANWOOD STREET NEAR 

CLARETON DRIVE 

  

 

In March 2010, Agoura Business Center North, LLC, (ABC North) acquired the property 

previously owned by Komar Investments, LLC, along Canwood Street, just west of Clareton 

Drive.  In doing so, ABC North inherited the conditions of approval from the Komar entitlement, 

which included, among other things, undergrounding of various overhead utility lines. 

 

As is typically the case when undergrounding overhead lines, the limits of undergrounding 

extended beyond ABC North’s frontage in order to be considered acceptable by Southern 

California Edison (SCE).  In this case, that meant a 10-foot public utility easement (PUE) would 

be needed along the frontage of the vacant parcels on the south side of Canwood Street, currently 

owned by the Whizin Market Square, LLC, (see Exhibit B). 

 

Following discussion between ABC North, LLC, and Whizin Market Square, LLC, William P. 

Tucker, has agreed to dedicate a 10-foot PUE across his property frontage, as outlined in the 

attached deed document and Exhibits A and B. 

 

Accepting this PUE ensures that the utilities are kept within the public right-of-way, and readily 

available for any operations necessary to access the undergrounded lines at a later date.    

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff respectfully recommends that the City Council accept the public utility easement and right-

of-way from Whizin Market Square, LLC, to lay, construct, repair, maintain, operate, renew, and 

replace public utility pipelines and public service facilities on the south side of Canwood Street 

near Clareton Drive. 

 
Attachment:  Public Utility Easement Deed and Exhibits A & B                    
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